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I. INTRODUCTION 

Pursuant to the ruling of the Administrative Law Judges dated October 15,2007 

(ALJs' Ruling) and guidance dated November 8 and 19,2007, Pacific Gas and Electric 

Company (PG&E) provides its comments on supplemental information submitted 

regarding the allocation of greenhouse gas (GHG) emissions allowances under AB 32. 

PG&E's comments address supplemental information submitted by (1) the Southern 

California Public Power Authority (SCPPA), and (2) the South Coast Air Quality 

Management District (SCAQMD). 

11. SCPPA'S SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION AND RELATED 
ARGUMENTS SUBSTANTIALLY OVERSTATE THE POTENTIAL AB 32 
COMPLIANCE COSTS TO BE INCURRED BY HIGH-EMITTING 
UTILITIES 

SCPPA submitted supplemental information that it says demonstrates that, if AB 

32 allowances were administratively allocated on the basis of retail sales rather than 

historical emissions, the result would be a wealth transfer of $250-500 million a year 

from customers of SCPPA members to other California utilities, using 2008 emissions as 

a base case and assuming an allowance cost of $25-50 per ton." 

Prior to even considering whether SCPPA's analysis is supportable or 

11 - SCPPA Supplemental Information, p. 7. 










